
寫作能力測驗參考答案  
 

Part I: 

參考答案  

1. Three hours. 

 

2. Where will the party be held? 

 

3. I participated in the school marathon last month. It was held for both teachers 

and students. I enjoyed running with my classmates.  

 

 

 



Part II: 

參考答案  

Dear Department Chair, 

I am a student in the language department. First, I'd like to thank the department for 

providing the free materials to help students learn foreign languages. Last semester, I 

took some of the courses, and I found the materials really helped me. 

Second, I recently noticed that not many students know about these books and videos, 

etc. Maybe the department could organize some fun events to promote these free 

resources more. This would help more students benefit from this valuable service.  

Sincerely, 

Alice Lin 

 

 

 



Part III: 

參考答案  

According to the first chart, more than half of the students are concerned with the lack of 

social interaction during online courses. Students' second biggest concern is that they are 

unable to focus in class. The second chart shows that teachers who teach online courses 

find it most challenging to keep students engaged. Meanwhile, thirty percent of teachers 

think that it is difficult to adjust their teaching methods for online classes. 

In my view, online learning should be a regular part of school instruction for two reasons. 

First, online teaching became common during the COVID-19 pandemic, and both 

teachers and students adapted well. Second, online classes offer convenience. Thanks to 

the Internet, students have access to teaching from the best schools around the world 

from their own homes. 

All in all, online learning has proven to be an important and necessary trend in school 

instruction. If the disadvantages shown in the charts above can be overcome, online 

courses will be extremely beneficial for both teachers and students. 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 


